
Dear St James families,

The second half of the Autumn Term has had a real feel of caring and kindness, which is so
pivotal to who we are at St James! This term’s focus on Empathy has really shone through and
been supported by a range of charity events that have taken place from Children in Need, The
Samaritan Purse, Santa Run for Helen & Douglas House, The Children’s Society at Christingle
and Festive Film Club. Not forgetting all the wonderful 
work of St James Helping Hands raising money for some 
exciting projects coming to St James soon! 
Thank you to all of you for your support 
it means so much to us to have
such a wonderful school community!
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Wonderful Christmas Performances!
This terms has ended with some beautiful Christmas events,
where the children have had a range of opportunities to
perform in front of an audience. Further opportunities for this
will be something we continue to develop throughout the year.

https://youtu.be/RKqOuUXdBCQ


Spotlight on:  Phonics,
Reading & Writing             
 

For further information on this and lots of other exciting school information please visit our new
look website - https://www.stjamesprimaryhanney.co.uk/ 

https://www.stjamesprimaryhanney.co.uk/
https://www.stjamesprimaryhanney.co.uk/


Donaldson Class
The term started with lots of pumpkin action - carving, roasting seeds, painting and making playdoh models.
We’ve enjoyed playing outside lots, particularly in our mud kitchen. We have worked really hard on our
phonics this term; thank you to everyone for supporting the children to bring in things for the sound of the
week. The rest of the term we have made the most of the festive season and been creating Christmas craft
and practising our singing ready for our brilliant performance at the end of term! Happy Christmas from the
Donaldson team! 

Inkpen Class
We have had another wonderful term in Inkpen Class. We have really enjoyed going to outdoor
learning with Miss Hawkes, we have: made houses for bugs, dug lots of holes, made bird feeders and
had lots of fun! During our learning we have been thinking about changes in our environment during
the different seasons. This will continue throughout the year as the seasons change. We have also
learnt about lots of celebrations this half term including: Diwali, St Andrews Day and Hannukah. This
term we have also continued to learn new sounds in phonics, the children have been amazing! 

Early Years News

One of their favourite
things to play is ‘teachers’,
they are very good at
testing each other on their
sounds! 
Next term we will be
answering the question
‘How can we be a hero for
the planet?’ thinking about
what we can do to help
protect the environment
and we will be using the
book ‘Michael Recycle’ to
help us. 
We hope you all have a
wonderful Christmas and
we will see you in the New
Year!



Nichols Class

Key Stage 1 News
Rosen Class
What a fantastic term we have had in Rosen class. We have been super busy learning how to write letters,
how we can add and subtract within 10 and learning all about the human body in science – and these are
just a few of the subjects! Having lots of baby pictures to launch our history topic was great fun at the
start of the term. Lots of very cute photos were sent in, thank you parents! 
On top of all this, we performed the story of the nativity to the school and to our parents which was an
incredible experience for our little ones. They were amazing! 
Wishing you all a very Happy Christmas!
From all the Year One Team 😊

Nichols class have been absolutely brilliant this term, showing great enthusiasm for their learning. This
term we have considered: Can one person change the world? In English and History we have looked at
significant individuals from the past, particularly through our writing text ‘Fantastically Great Women
Who Changed The World’. In our writing we focused on recognising and accurately punctuating
statements, commands, exclamations and questions. We planned how we would like to change the world
and individually wrote letters to the Prime Minister detailing this.
Nichols class demonstrated great perseverance through our addition and subtraction topic, implementing
different approaches to calculating answers. We finished the term by looking at 2-D and 3-D shapes,
recognising, sorting and making patterns with them. In Science we have practiced our observation skills,
using microscopes to look at seeds and planting bulbs ready for the Spring. We also looked at different
habitats around the world and micro-habitats around the school. 

DT has been a particular highlight for
the class! We considered what a
‘balanced diet’ means and everyone
designed, made, and evaluated their
own wraps. Year 2 showed great
maturity and safety with their
chopping, grating and spreading skills -
well done!



Dahl Class

Rowling Class
This term year 4 have been extremely busy. We’ve been exploring the suffragettes, including the life of
Emmeline Pankhurst and her protests, and how they helped develop voting rights for women. We then wrote a
report on one of the suffragettes’ protests in London, which included smashing shop windows and setting fire to
post boxes. In our reading lessons, we explored the book ‘The Dog that saved Christmas’, and the poet Benjamin
Zephaniah. We performed one of his most famous poems, Talking Turkeys, in assembly. Year 4 have also been
learning about crimes and punishments within our history lessons. We have researched how the laws have
changed, particularly within school rules and laws. We’ve then researched different historical crimes and
punishments, as well as the change in policing society throughout the years. 

Lower Key Stage 2 News
This term year 3 have been enjoying learning about the Stone Age. They finished the term having written
some brilliant information reports, which earnt them all a Headteachers award. We had an absolutely
fantastic time at Wantage Museum. We were able to hold and learn about Stone Age artifacts,

We also went on our trip to Oxford
Castle to explore crime and
punishments that existed there,
which the children throughly
enjoyed. In DT we built castles using
junk modelling and 3D nets to
develop our castles whilst in Science,
we have explored the human body;
including our digestive system and
teeth. Finally, in Maths, we’ve been
practising our times tables including
both multiplication and division
facts. The children have also been
introduced to Times Tables Rockstars,
which they all throughly enjoy!

listen to a story and make a clay pot like
Neolithic farmers.
In DT we have been developing cooking skills,
including making a delicious apple crumble!
Christmas has brought with it some great
experiences - the pantomine was brilliant and
inspired us with our wonderful singing
performance at the end of term!



Ibbotson Class

Upper Key Stage 2 News

Shakespeare Class

A space-themed term has seen Ibbotson class beginning with
immersion into all things space including trying astronauts
food, (model) rocket science, astronaut exercise and space
maths. We moved on to look at the solar system while also
learning about the amazing people who have sent
humankind into space and landed us on the moon.

In Design Technology we’ve designed, built and evaluated
moon buggies and had some fun racing them against each
other. We’ve also managed to do an intensive swimming
course, play hockey, explore dance, programming using
Crumbles to control lights and motors, as well as looking at
the Christmas story and celebrating difference in RE and
PSHE.All in all, a packed term!

Another jam-packed term! In English, we have written biographies about migrants and refugees – it
was lovely to see such a variety of people being researched. In Maths, we have spent a lot of time
working on fractions – finding equivalents, simplifying, adding, subtracting, mixed numbers,
improper fractions, multiplying, dividing by whole numbers and finding fractions of amounts! We
have looked at living things in their habitats and begun to look at how we can classify these. We
have been practising our gymnastic, problem solving and teamwork skills in PE and been using
Scratch to program variations in Computing. Highlights for this term were the residential trip to
Yenworthy and creating our steady hand games in DT
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